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Newsletter 
 
Get Connected! 
Twitter: https://bit.ly/3DKXyos 
LinkedIn: https://bit.ly/3AOZBWy 
Instagram: https://bit.ly/3p2aK49  
Facebook: https://bit.ly/30jXvBp 
Homepage: https://bit.ly/3lK4Ja5  

 

Upcoming Events 

 Please check our website for details. 

(https://community.amstat.org/sectiononstati

sticsingenomicsandgenetics/meetings/upco

mingevents)  

 Webinar: Dr. Katerina Kechris on Multi-

Omics Integration: Problems, Potential and 

Promise. Time: March 21, 2022, 1-2 pm in 

Eastern Time (US and Canada) 

 Game night on May 20 (Friday). 7 – 9 PM 

(EST) at Virtual platform (link will be 

provided later). Games to play: pixel art 

activity, board game, and much more. A 

winner in each game will get a prize. All 

members are welcome to join! 

Announcements 
 Xihong Lin, Professor of Biostatistics and 

Statistics at Harvard University and the 

founding Chair of the Section on Statistics in 

Genomics and Genetics(SSGG), will be 

leading a Roundtable Discussion at 

JSM2022 titled "Emerging challenges and 

opportunities in statistical genetics and 

genomics”.  
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Message from Section Chair 
 
Dear SSGG Members, 
 
As Section Chair, I would like to welcome our new 
members to SSGG and thank our renewing 
members for their continued participation in our 
section.  Despite the challenges of the pandemic, 
we have been exceptionally active, continuing to 
serve as an advocate and proponent of statistics 
within genomics and genetics.   
 
Although we are a young section, we have an 
extensive portfolio of activities.  Some highlights 
include the following: 
 
• Our student paper competition continues to 
be a major success.  I would like to congratulate the 
winners of the competition which was chaired by Dr. 
Ni Zhao (Johns Hopkins).  It was extremely 
competitive with more submissions than ever, and I 
am proud of our student members!  Please see the 
full list of award winners below. 
 
• We are grateful to Dr. Lin Chen (Chicago), 
JSM Program Chair, for putting together an exciting 
slate of invited, topic contributed, and contributed 
sessions for JSM 2022.  In addition, Dr. Kim 
Siegmund (USC), JSM Program Chair - Elect, has 
organized a roundtable luncheon with Dr. Xihong 
Lin (Harvard, SSGG Founder).  Full details may be 
found below. 
 
• We hosted our first virtual short course this 
year.  Dr. Wei Sun (Fred Hutch) and Dr. Nancy 
Zhang (U. Penn) taught a well-received course on 
deep learning with applications in genomics.  The 
course was fabulously successful and we hope to 
continue offering similar programs in the future. 
 
• Dr. Shili Lin (Ohio State), in cooperation with 
Dr. Ching-Ti Liu (Boston University, SSGG 
Communications Officer), has been chairing the 
SSGG Membership Engagement Committee (MEC) 
which has sponsored numerous activities over the 
past year.  This included webinars on a diverse set 
of topics of pressing importance as well as career 
development programs.  Working with Dr. Lin is a 
group of fantastic statisticians and students in 

industry and academia.  They have many new 
activities planned, so keep an eye out! 
 
Finally, I would like to thank outgoing officers, Dr. 
Sunduz Keles (2021 JSM Program Chair) and Dr. 
Saonli Basu (Past Section Chair), for their 
exceptional service in growing the section’s 
footprint. In addition, I would like to welcome our 
new officers.  Dr. Kim Siegmund (USC) is our 
Program Chair - Elect and Dr. Nancy Zhang (U 
Penn) is the Section Chair- Elect.  I look forward to 
working with them. 
 
While the pandemic continues to wear on, it 
appears that there may be some potential light at 
the end of the tunnel.  As such, I hope to be able to 
see you in-person at JSM and other venues!  As 
always, if you have any questions or suggestions on 
other activities, or if you are interested in 
participating in the section, please contact us. 
 
Sincerely yours, 
 
Mike Wu 
 
 

Forum for Diversity, Equity, 

Inclusion, and Justice (DEIJ)  
 
Starting from this issue, in each newsletter, we will 
highlight information or resources to promote 
diversity, equity, inclusion, and justice. 
 
 

a. Genome Research Experiences to 

Attract Talented Undergraduates into 

Genomic Fields to Enhance Diversity 

(R25 Clinical Trial Not Allowed). 

https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa

-files/RFA-HG-22-004.html  

b. Research Experience in Genomic 

Research for Data Scientists (R25). 

https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/pa

-files/PAR-21-075.html  

 

 

https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-HG-22-004.html
https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/rfa-files/RFA-HG-22-004.html
https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/pa-files/PAR-21-075.html
https://grants.nih.gov/grants/guide/pa-files/PAR-21-075.html
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Summary of Short Course 
 
Contributed by Dr. Nancy Zhang 

Over two weeks in January, SSGG held its first 
online short course, An Introduction to Deep 
Learning in Omics.  The short course was taught by 
Wei Sun, Professor of Biostatistics at Fred 
Hutchinson Cancer Research Center, and Nancy R. 
Zhang, Professor of Statistics at University of 
Pennsylvania.  In four ninety-minute zoom sessions, 
the course covered the basics of deep learning, 
how it has been applied to achieve breakthroughs in 
omics problems, as well as its limitations.   
Examples applications covered in the course 
included problems from regulatory genomics, 
immunology, GWAS and single cell omics.  During 
each lecture, one instructor gave the lecture and the 
other instructor answered questions in real time. 

The course was a success, with lively chat 
discussions and overall positive feedback.  27 
participants responded to the end-of-course survey, 
85% of whom rated the course a 4-5 (on a scale of 
1-5) in terms of usefulness, and 78% found the 
course to be at a good pace.  Although most 
participants found the course useful, a few 
expressed the desire for a gentler introduction to 
deep learning, focusing on more hands-on, basic 
material.   

Registration fee for the course was $65 for ASA 
members, and $145 for non-ASA members.  The 
course had 143 registered participants in total, the 
majority of whom (112/143) were ASA members.  
Among the registered participants, 118 were from 
academia, approximately half of whom were 
students.  The funds generated by this course will 
be used by SSGG for student scholarships and 
other section initiatives. 

Surveys conducted during registration and after the 
course also polled the participants for ideas for 
future webinars.  Recurring themes in the 
responses include single-cell and spatial omics, 
microbiome, metabolomics, translational/cancer 
research, electronic health records data analysis, 
software development, causal inference, and 
hands-on demonstrations to access and pre-

process large consortium datasets such as UK 
Biobank and GTEx.  We are constantly looking for 
experts who are willing to take on these topics and 
hold short courses/panel discussions for the benefit 
of our community.  Please let us know if you are 
interested!  Also, please let us know if you have any 
other suggestions for SSGG events! 
 

The 2022 SSGG 

Distinguished Student Paper 

Competition  
 
We received 37 submissions for the 2022 ASA 
Section on Statistics in Genomics and Genetics’ 
Distinguished Student Paper Competition.  Based 
on reviews, the following five winners were 
selected: 
 

1. Nam Hoai Nguyen, Department of 

Statistics, Rice University. Paper:  

"Bayesian Estimation of a Joint 

Semiparametric Recurrent Event Model 

of Multiple Cancer Types with 

Applications to the Li-Fraumeni 

Syndrome" 

2. Luxiao Chen, Department of 

Biostatistics, Emory University. Paper: 

"Incorporating cell type hierarchy 

improves cell type specific differential 

analyses in bulk omics data" 

3. Jiacheng Miao, Department of 

Biostatistics and Medical Informatics, 

University of Wisconsin-Madison. Paper: 

"A quantile integral linear model to 

quantify genetic effects on phenotypic 

variability" 

4. Kyle Coleman, Department of 

Biostatistics, Epidemiology and 

Informatics, University of Pennsylvania. 

Paper: "SpaDecon: cell-type 

deconvolution in spatial transcriptomics 

with transfer learning" 

5. Xihao Li, Department of Biostatistics, 

Harvard University. Paper: “Powerful, 

scalable and resource-efficient meta-
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analysis of rare variant associations in 

large whole-genome sequencing 

studies” 

 
Congratulations to the winners! 
 
In addition, we are grateful to the dedicated 
volunteer judges for the competition: Yijuan Hu 
(Emory), Wei Sun (FHCRC),  Han Chen (UTHSCH), 
Jennifer Sinnott (OSU), Jun Chen (Mayo Clinic), 
Lynn Lin (PSU), Mengjie Chen (Chicago),  Xuefeng 
Wang (Moffitt), Zhigang Li (UFL), Xiang Zhan 
(PKU), Debashree Ray (JHU), Anna Plantinga 
(Williams College), Ran Tao (Vanderbilt), Zhicheng 
Ji (Duke), Charles Kooperberg (FHCRC), Weiqiang 
Zhou (JHU), Wei Chen (UPMC), Hao Wu 
(Emory),Thomas Hoffmann (UCSF), Jung-Ying 
Tzeng (NCSU), Mingyao Li (UPenn), Dave Zhao 
(UIUC), Yuying Xie (MSU), Gen Li (Michigan), 
Davide Risso (Padova) 
 
The competition was chaired by Ni Zhao (JHU).  
 
 

Women in Statistical 

Genomics and Genetics 
 
We feature several women in statistical genomics 
and genetics to celebrate Women's History Month.  
 
Emma K Benn is an Associate Professor in the 
Center for Biostatistics and Department of 
Population Health Science and Policy and Founding 
Director of the Center for Scientific Diversity at the 
Icahn School of Medicine at Mount Sinai (ISMMS). 
Dr. Benn has taken leadership positions in several 
efforts to increase diversity, inclusion, and equitable 
advancement in statistics and genomics research. 
One of her most proud accomplishments is co-
founding Biostatistics Epidemiology Summer 
Training (BEST) Diversity Program in her earlier 
career and her mentoring experiences with 
students, often underrepresented, as a role model. 
Dr. Benn’s contributions have been celebrated in 
several places, such as Mathematically Gifted and 
Black. For more information, see here 
https://www.mountsinai.org/profiles/emma-k-benn  

 
Rebecca Doerge is the Dean of the Mellon College 
of Science at Carnegie Mellon University.  
Previously, she completed her doctorate at NC 
State working with Bruce Weir and then served on 
the faculty in the department of statistics at Purdue, 
heading the department before she moved to CMU.  
Rebecca’s research spans many areas including 
genomics, genetics, bioinformatics and agronomy.  
Her work on QTL mapping has been particularly 
influential and has made significant impact on both 
human studies as well as plant genetic studies.  Her 
recent work has included robotics applications in 
genomics/genetics and agriculture.  To learn more 
about Dean Doerge, see here: 
https://www.cmu.edu/mcs/people/dean-bio.html  

Susan Holmes is Professor of Statistics at Stanford 
University, and a John Henry Samter University 
Fellow in Undergraduate Education at Stanford.  
Susan started her career at Montpellier France, as 
an applied statistician in the French School of Data 
Analysis.  Her research develops methods for the 
analysis and visualization of complex biological 
data, and she has contributed greatly to 
phylogenetic analyses, genomic data modeling, and 
the development of nonparametric computer 
intensive methods such as bootstrap and MCMC for 
problems in computational biology.  Read more 
about Professor Holmes here:  
https://statistics.stanford.edu/people/susan-holmes  

Nan Laird is the Harvey V. Fineberg Professor of 
Public Health, Emerita in Biostatistics at Harvard 
University.  Nan received her doctorate in statistics 
at Harvard working with Art Dempster and 
continued her career in the department of 
biostatistics until her retirement.  She has made 
numerous fundamental and seminal contributions to 
the field, including development of the EM-
algorithm, mixed-models (Laird-Ware models) for 
longitudinal data, and family-based association 
tests for genetics data, among many other 
contributions.  Her work has had a lasting impact on 
not only statistics but also genomics, genetics, 
computer science, computational biology as well as 
many other fields.  Nan has received many awards 
in recognition of her achievements.  For more 
information, see here 
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nan_Laird and here 
https://www.hsph.harvard.edu/profile/nan-m-laird/   

https://mathematicallygiftedandblack.com/honorees/emma-benn/
https://mathematicallygiftedandblack.com/honorees/emma-benn/
https://www.mountsinai.org/profiles/emma-k-benn
https://www.cmu.edu/mcs/people/dean-bio.html
https://statistics.stanford.edu/people/susan-holmes
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nan_Laird
https://www.hsph.harvard.edu/profile/nan-m-laird/
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Mary Sara McPeek is Professor in the departments 
of Statistics and Human Genetics at University of 
Chicago.  Mary Sara completed her doctorate in the 
Department of Statistics at UC Berkeley, and her 
research has made fundamental contributions to 
Statistical Genetics.  She develops statistical 
methods for the analysis of genetic variation in 
human populations, for disease linkage and 
association mapping, as well as for the design and 
analysis of experiments in model systems such as 
mice.    In Statistics, Mary Sara has also made 
contributions to quasi-likelihood methods and 
methods for problems of incomplete data.  To learn 
more about Professor McPeek, please see here:   
https://stat.uchicago.edu/people/profile/mary-sara-
mcpeek/index.html  
 
 

JSM Roundtable Discussion  
 
Xihong Lin, Professor of Biostatistics and Statistics 
at Harvard University and the founding Chair of the 
Section on Statistics in Genomics and Genetics, will 
be leading a Roundtable Discussion at JSM2022 
titled "Emerging challenges and opportunities in 
statistical genetics and genomics”. Look for it in 
your JSM registration materials and we hope you 
choose to attend. 
 
Host: Dr. Xihong Lin, Professor of Biostatistics and 
Statistics at Harvard University and the founding 
Chair of the SSGG  
  
Title: Emerging challenges and opportunities in 
statistical genetics and genomics 
 
Abstract: Big genetic and genomic and phenotype 
data are becoming available at a rapidly increasing 
rate with no apparent end in sight. Examples 
include Whole Genome Sequencing data, single 
cell data, and Electronic Health Records (EHRs). 
Biobanks integrate genotype, electronic health 
records, and epidemiological and biomarker data, 
and is the trend of health science research. 
Different types of omics data present exciting 
opportunities in studying biological mechanisms. In 
this roundtable, I will discuss statistical and 
computational opportunities and challenges in 

scalable analysis of large whole genome data, 
biobanks, integrative analysis of different type of 
genetic and omic data, and cloud computing. 
 
Key words: Statistical Genetics and Genomics, 
Multi-omics Data, Whole Genome Sequencing, 
Single Cell Genomics, Integrative Analysis, Cloud 
Computing 
 

Game Night  
 

 

Join US 
To become a SSGG section member, please first 
become an ASA member by signing up at  
http://www.amstat.org/membership/becomeamemb
er.cfm.  If you are already an ASA member, there 
are two ways you can become an SSGG section 
member: (1) call the ASA Headquarters at (703) 
684-1221 and request the SSGG section be added 
to your membership or (2) renew your ASA 

https://stat.uchicago.edu/people/profile/mary-sara-mcpeek/index.html
https://stat.uchicago.edu/people/profile/mary-sara-mcpeek/index.html
http://www.amstat.org/membership/becomeamember.cfm
http://www.amstat.org/membership/becomeamember.cfm
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membership online via the ASA member only 
website 
https://www.amstat.org/membersonly/index.cfm and 
add the “Section on Statistics in Genomics and 
Genetics” when you are asked to "verify your 
Publications, Chapters, and Sections, making any 
necessary additions or removals.”   

Section Executive 

Committee 
ASA SSGG Executive Committee 

Position Name Contact 
Past-Chair Katerina 

Kechris 
katerina.kechris@cuans
chutz.edu 

Chair Michael Wu mcwu@fhcrc.org 

Chair-Elect Nancy Zhang nzh@wharton.upenn.ed
u  

Section 
Representative 

Iuliana Ionita-
Laza 

Ii2135@columbia.edu  

Secretary Yingying Wei ywei@cuhk.edu.hk  

Treasurer Li-Xuan Qin qinl@mskcc.org  

Program Chair Lin Chen  lchen@health.bsd.uchic
ago.edu 

Program Chair-
Elect 

Kimberly 
Siegmund 

kims@usc.edu   

Communications 
Officer 

Ching-Ti Liu ctliu@bu.edu  

Member 
Engagement 
Committee Chair 

Shili Lin shili@stat.osu.edu  

 

Contact Us 
 

The newsletter was edited by Audrey Hendricks 
(audrey.hendricks@ucdenver.edu), Jongyun Jung 
(jongyun.jung@unlv.edu), Ching-Ti Liu 
(ctliu@bu.edu), Anna Plantinga 
(amp9@williams.edu), and Zhenwei Zhou 
(zwzhou@bu.edu).    
 
If you have something to share with our section or 
would like to contribute to our newsletters, please 
contact Ching-Ti Liu (ctliu@bu.edu). 

 

Keep Connected 
 
Twitter (ASA_SSGG): https://bit.ly/3DKXyos 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LinkedIn: https://bit.ly/3AOZBWy  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Instagram (ssgg.asa): https://bit.ly/3p2aK49 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Facebook: https://bit.ly/30jXvBp 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Homepage: https://bit.ly/3lK4Ja5 
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